

**AB 617 Community Air Protection Program
Minutes of the Steering Committee Meeting
Zoom Online Meeting
October 13th, 2021**

Chair of Meeting: Luis Olmedo (Alternate: Christian Torres)

Facilitator: Milly Ferrer from Harder & Company

I. Attendance:

Primaries: **Dr. Saima Khan**, Community Corridor; **Mersedes Martinez**, Community Corridor; **Rene Felix**, Community Corridor; **Kristian Salgado**, Community Corridor; **Blake Plourd**, Community Corridor; **Sergio Cabañas**, Community Corridor; **Mark Baza**, Community Corridor; **Mary Salazar**, Community Corridor; **John Hernandez**, Community Corridor; **Christopher Velasco**, Community Corridor.

Alternates: **Belen Leon**, Air Pollution Control District; **Rosa Guerrero**, Community Corridor; **Sandra Mendivil**, Community Corridor; **Chris Gomez-Wong**, Community Corridor; **Michael Moore**, Community Corridor; **Marlene Flores**, Community Corridor; **Christian Torres**, Comité Cívico del Valle.

Other Agency Staff: **Marco Perrone**, Air Pollution Control District; **Trish Johnson**, California Air Resources Board; **Andrea Juarez**, California Air Resources Board; **Ivy Osornio**, California Air Resources Board; **Linda Cedillo**, California Air Resources Board; **Erika Trinidad**, California Air Resources Board; **Cynthia Ortiz**, California Air Resources Board; **Edgar Ruiz**, Comité Cívico del Valle.

I. Welcome and Opening Remarks by CSC Members

Milly Ferrer welcomed everyone to the virtual meeting. She mentioned **Daniela Flores** and **Jessica** who will be supporting anyone that has technical difficulties throughout the meeting. She commented they had interpretation services and how to access this service through the platform. She reminded everyone that the meeting was being recorded and how the CSC members can access the agenda packet. She also mentioned how everyone can submit their comments and how the public comment procedure works. She confirmed they have reached a quorum.

Christian Torres thanked the CSC members that were able to attend the meeting for all the AB 617 committees that were sponsored by CARB. He thanked **Marco Perone** for sending out the invitation.

Belen Leon thanked everyone for the feedback they have been getting from their surveys.

Mary Salazar said what they are dealing with is a profoundly significant issue. She mentioned her appreciation for being a part of that organization. She said she is hopeful they can join forces with other organizations and together find some way to prevent the disastrous air contamination.

II. Public Comment Period

There were no public comments.

III. Approval of Minutes

Mark Baza made a motion to approve the minutes from September 2021.

Mersedes Martinez seconded the motion.

Mary Salazar said she voted yes on approving the minutes.

The motion was passed.

IV. Presentations / Questions and Answers

AB 617 CAMP - Community Air Monitoring Network Update, Christian Torres; CCV

John Hernandez asked what the total number of planned monitors was they recommended.

Christian Torres said they have 11 or 12 installed and online and they are working on two more. He mentioned they are trying to install one near Enrique Camarena Jr High in Calexico.

John Hernandez asked if it was possible to start enhancing the monitors to see what other particles they can monitor.

Christian Torres mentioned they would consider updating the sites as innovative technologies appear.

Daniela Flores said she has relatives that live near Enrique Camarena Jr High, and she is happy to contact them with **Christian Torres**.

AB 617 Corridor Paving Project - ICOE West Paving Project, Marco Perone, and Belen Leon; ICAPCD

Blake Plourd said there were four or five projects discussed at the last meeting. He asked what the total sum approved by the committee for those projects was.

Belen Leon said that for urban greening the sum was \$191,000. She commented that for paving projects the amount was \$388,107.

Blake Plourd mentioned he thinks subsidizing the development of parking lots is outside of the original scope of the intention of the project. He commented he will not support the project because of this.

Belen Leon noted the comment.

Kristian Salgado said they need to focus on the reduction of particulate matter within the corridor. She asked how much money the committee is willing to put into these projects.

Belen Leon mentioned the CERP has a minimum amount of money they can spend, but not a maximum. She said the decision to do it like this was because there are many diverse types of projects that need several types of funds. She commented they did not want to limit themselves to only doing small projects because bigger ones might be needed around the corridor. She mentioned they did not limit who could apply per AB 617 recommendation.

Kristian Salgado said they might need an overall number that quantifies the resources AB 617 has. She mentioned they might need to revisit the budget.

Belen Leon agreed. She mentioned the CERP is a living document, and they can always go and revise it.

Chris Velazco said he has his reservations about using funds to build new parking lots. He commented he is apprehensive about using the air quality funds for new paving projects.

John Hernandez mentioned that the money could be better used elsewhere. He said he kept thinking about 4th Avenue all the way to Ross Avenue where they have a school where kids walk to it on dirt and mud. He commented he will also oppose the use of the funds for these projects

V. Action Item

AB 617 Corridor Paving Project - ICOE West Paving Project.

Christian Torres said they had more time to discuss this topic before they took an action on it. He asked if any CSC members had any additional comments. He mentioned the next action item was to approve, table, or not approve the proposal. He opened the discussion with CSC regarding this motion.

Chris Velazco said he would be in support of voting on the item because it had already been delayed in the prior meeting.

Blake Plourd created a motion to deny the request to fund the ICOE West Paving Projects as n AB 617 subcommittee.

John Hernandez seconded the motion.

Blake Plourd mentioned they struggled through the process at the last meeting, but they have learned some things and it is going much better in this meeting. He wanted to clarify that voting yes on the motion would be a yes to not approve the project.

Kristian Salgado asked if whoever stated the motion could please write it down in the chat because it had gotten mixed up last time.

Dr. Saima Khan asked if it would be possible to only capture the votes that are against the motion. She feels they lose a lot of time waiting for all the members.

Christian Torres mentioned it is necessary to capture everybody's vote. He said **Blake Plourd** wrote the motion in the chat per **Kristian Torres'** suggestion. He commented there was no further discussion from the members and went forward to announce a vote to deny approval to the ICOE West Paving Project. He clarified that voting yes would be to not approve the project and a no means they do want to approve.

Daniela Flores mentioned they have a majority.

Christian Torres said the motion carries for the denial of the ICOE West Paving Project.

VI. Discussion Item

Update on New River Pollutant Monitoring Project, Belen Leon & Marco Perone; ICACPD

Chris Velazco mentioned he knows the New River was a lot of work. He said he used to consult with the city of Calexico and was willing to offer his services pro bono to assist with the permitting process. He suggested he could either talk to him or research the appeals process in the Calexico Municipal Code.

Steven Schill said he will be in contact with **Belen Leon** and **Marco Perone** to facilitate that following this meeting. He mentioned they have talked to a number of people in the city ranging from development services to public works and the city manager. He said if anyone has any prior experience regarding this, they are welcome to help.

Belen Leon mentioned they are going to contact him, and they appreciate his help.

Kristian Salgado suggested the idea of creating a technical advisory group. She mentioned there are CSC members with unique knowledge of Imperial County. She asked **Belen Leon** if she has an update on that.

Belen Leon said they are continuing to work with other AB 617 districts to see how they are working with the Brown Act and a technical advisory team. She mentioned they have some information pending from the county council.

Kristian Salgado mentioned she thinks the sooner they get involved the better. She said including the community early in the process is the best way. She asked if they need to revisit the CERP and evaluate their roles.

Belen Leon commented they will need to go through the new roles

Christian Torres mentioned what **Kristian Salgado** said was also a topic of the meeting with other AB 617 committees. He commented he was unfortunately not able to attend but he will reach out to get information.

Rene Felix mentioned that he agrees with **Kristian Salgado's** proposal. He asked the CSC that they consider him for the technical advisory committee.

John Hernandez mentioned his concern was they have been asking for this for a long time and the county has gone through four county councils. He said there must be a better way to engage.

Christian Torres stated that whenever the technical advisory group ends up being formed, the template would be formed for any new activities that have to be done in smaller groups. He said they are still learning how to navigate the Brown Act and its nuances when it comes to governing bodies and decision-making processes.

AB 617 CSC Priority Topics and Poll (ICACPD & Harder and Co)

Kristian Salgado thinks they will do well with a brainstorming session where they can informally but structurally throw these ideas out and be creative. She said she thinks this can help because she has ideas on how to reduce PM pollution in Imperial County.

Belen Leon commented that the next step will be to create a survey to bring these innovative ideas to the table. She mentioned she will have a full budget detail next month. She said for year one they have five hundred thousand dollars, year two 6.9 million, and year three 5.2 million dollars for a total of 12.7 million dollars. She commented they have spent 5.8 million on paving, 380 thousand for urban greening, 659 thousand on school filtration systems for a total of 6.9 million. She said she had added the ICOE project that was not approved today so they have 380 thousand from that project. She mentioned they have 6.1 million dollars to be spent on projects in the corridor.

John Hernandez said that he was thinking about giving a small grant for truck routes outside of the designated routes given that truck pollution is a key factor, and the border is opening shortly. He mentioned maybe **Mark Baza** could weigh in on this. He commented they should also create a community engagement effort to educate them on what is happening with this new wave of electric vehicles. He mentioned they should do something like what the city does with the new electric busses and how the riders get free rides and how that is a part of the educational process. He commented that funds could be spent on social media to grow their outreach to the community.

Chris Velazco echoed what **John Hernandez** said. He commented they must think about emissions and how they can mitigate air pollution from a transportation perspective which remains the highest source of greenhouse gas emissions in the state. He mentioned whenever it is harvesting season there is a lot of diesel buses in downtown Calexico at 4 am. He said how they could use strategies like green walls to mitigate these issues. He commented that there is a lot of data from Mexico City regarding green walls. He asked how they could integrate their air monitoring systems with RESPIRA in Mexicali because the city is a big contributor to air quality issues.

Milly Ferrer mentioned they will go ahead with the polling. She said everyone will have the first question pop-up on their screen asking about the next six months and what topics and priorities should be incorporated in the CSC agenda. She commented if they have any ideas that are not on the list, they can select others and write them down.

A few members said they were having issues voting.

Milly Ferrer said they would relaunch the poll and everyone should be able to vote. She said she would share the poll results after everyone had voted. She commented that CERP updates were a popular vote as well as subcommittee

formation. She said **Chris Velazco** shared farmworker bus electrification, urban greening infrastructure, tree walls, and green walls. She commented if anyone else selected others they could mention it. She said she wanted to give **Mary Salazar** a chance to say her comment.

Mary Salazar wanted to emphasize that she agrees with everyone's comment. She mentioned everything that **Kristian Salgado** said was correct because they have a lot of talented people on the committee. She said they need to spend more on advertising to spread the knowledge to the public. She said Facebook could be an option to reach out and educate their community on what they have been doing.

Milly Ferrer mentioned they will consider all the votes for the next 6 months of the CSC and that they will be bringing all the comments back later. She commented the next poll would be about what types of projects would everyone like to see implemented. She said they are offering a couple of options, but they welcome other votes. She said anyone that inputs other options to please voice their opinion if they wanted. She commented that commercial lawn and garden programs and bus infrastructure programs are projects that are important to the CSC. She mentioned **Chris Velazco** had his hand raised.

Chris Velazco said his comment would be coordination with other state agencies to serve as an intermediary given everyone's close experience with working with the community. He asked how they could get those dollars for the electrification program that CARB has or the solar incentive program that the energy commission has. He mentioned there are funds out there they could get and focus their own funding on tangible projects that can be evaluated in around 3 to 6 months.

Belen Leon mentioned they are trying to leverage funds for electrification and infrastructure. He thanked him for his comments.

Blake Plourd said there are some programs that are out there that take time, especially with the state. He mentioned he has worked with a 1B program that replaces diesel equipment with newer cleaner diesel or fully electric. He said a lot of the time the program only covers 50% of the match. He asked if there was a potential of incentivizing people to go full electric and subsidize 25% on top of that.

Belen Leon said they do collaborate with the farmer program and offer up to 65% to farmers to get the program running.

Kristian Salgado commented they could have a conversation about different industries in the area and see how we could support them going electric. She suggested they could focus an incentive program on assisting parts of the agricultural industry that are close to schools. She said she loves the ideas that everyone is sharing.

Belen Leon said their email is always open to suggestions and comments.

Milly Ferrer said the next poll will be CSC input and feedback about the topics and format of meetings, what formats do they prefer to participate in, and or share input. She said the agenda-setting meetings option was a popular vote as well as small breakout rooms allowing deeper dives into specific topics. She mentioned subcommittee meetings as an option in the chat. She welcomed any recommendations that the members had to make the meetings more productive and helpful.

Christian Torres thanked the members for participating. He commented it seemed that members were interested in the agenda-setting meeting. He said when they have a structure, they will give a call out to the members to participate in those. He said to please bring agenda items forward to them.

VII. Agency Updates

Belen Leon mentioned they will provide an update on the new river at the next meeting as well as other grants they are working on within Calexico.

Christian Torres commented there will be a meet and greet with the team from UC Santa Cruz on November 7th in Brawley. He sent out an invite to the CSC members that wanted to attend. He mentioned they still have their direct service program available for economic assistance for immigrant households as well as emergency rental applications. He said anyone could call them or go to their website.

VIII. Agenda Topics for Next Meeting

Belen Leon mentioned she will have a more detailed budget report for the next meeting.

Christian Torres was hopeful that they will have an update about the technical subcommittee. He said the next meeting was tentative for November 10th

Chris Velazco made a motion to have the meeting on November 10th.

Kristian Torres seconded the motion.

The motion was passed.

IX. Second Public Comment Period

Blake Plourd said **Christian Torres** did an excellent job running the meeting and that it was one of the best meetings they have had in a while. He mentioned he would like to see the scope of the committee on the agenda. He commented there are still some questions regarding what type of committee they are.

X. Closing Remarks / Adjournment

Belen Leon thanked everyone for their survey answers. She mentioned they are all more valuable than they think.

Christian Torres thanked everyone for their input, feedback, and lively discussion. He asked for a motion to adjourn.

Chris Velazco made a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Mersedes Martinez seconded the motion.

Meeting adjourned.

Programa Comunitario de Protección Atmosférica Bajo el Auspicio del Proyecto de Ley AB 617
Minuta de la Reunión del Comité Directivo
Junta por la plataforma Zoom
13 de octubre del 2021

Presidente de la Reunión: Luis Olmedo (alternativo: Christian Torres)

Facilitadora: Milly Ferrer de Harder & Company

I. Asistencia:

Primarias: **Dr. Saima Khan**, Corredor Comunitario; **Mersedes Martínez**, Corredor Comunitario; **Rene Félix**, Corredor Comunitario; **Kristian Salgado**, Corredor Comunitario; **Blake Plourd**, Corredor Comunitario; **Sergio Cabañas**, Corredor Comunitario; **Mark Baza**, Corredor Comunitario; **Mary Salazar**, Corredor Comunitario; **John Hernández**, Corredor Comunitario; **Christopher Velasco**, Corredor Comunitario.

Suplentes: **Belén León**, Distrito de Control de la Contaminación del Aire; **Rosa Guerrero**, Corredor Comunitario; **Sandra Mendivil**, Corredor Comunitario; **Chris Gómez-Wong**, Corredor Comunitario; **Michael Moore**, Corredor Comunitario; **Marlene Flores**, Corredor Comunitario; **Christian Torres**, Comité Cívico del Valle.

Personal de otras Dependencias: **Marco Perrone**, Distrito de Control de la Contaminación del Aire; **Trish Johnson**, Junta de Recursos Aéreos de California; **Andrea Juarez**, Junta de Recursos Aéreos de California; **Ivy Osornio**, Junta de Recursos Aéreos de California; **Linda Cedillo**, Junta de Recursos Aéreos de California; **Erika Trinidad**, Junta de Recursos Aéreos de California; **Cynthia Ortiz**, Junta de Recursos Aéreos de California; **Edgar Ruiz**, Comité Cívico del Valle.

I. Bienvenida y Comentarios Iniciales por parte de los integrantes del CSC

Milly Ferrer dio la bienvenida a todos a la reunión virtual. Mencionó que **Daniela Flores** y **Jessica** estarán apoyando a cualquier persona que tenga dificultades técnicas durante la reunión. Comentó que tienen servicios de interpretación y cómo acceder a este servicio a través de la plataforma. Les recordó a todos que la reunión se está grabando y cómo los miembros del CSC pueden acceder al paquete de la agenda. También mencionó cómo todos pueden enviar sus comentarios y cómo funciona el procedimiento de comentarios públicos. Confirmó que han alcanzado un quórum.

Christian Torres agradeció a los miembros de CSC que pudieron asistir a la reunión de todos los comités AB 617 que fue patrocinada por CARB. Agradeció a **Marco Perone** por enviar la invitación.

Belen Leon agradeció a todos por los comentarios que han recibido de sus encuestas.

Mary Salazar dijo que lo que están enfrentando es un problema muy serio. Mencionó su agradecimiento por ser parte de esa organización. Dijo que tiene la esperanza de que puedan unir fuerzas con otras organizaciones y juntos encontrar alguna manera de prevenir la desastrosa contaminación del aire.

II. Comentario Público

No hubo comentarios públicos.

III. Aprobación de la Minuta

Mark Baza hizo una moción para aprobar la minuta de la sesión del mes de septiembre de 2021.

Mersedes Martínez secundó la moción.

Mary Salazar dijo que votó a favor.

La moción fue aprobada.

IV. Presentaciones / Preguntas y Respuestas

AB 617 CAMP - Actualización de la Red Comunitaria de Monitoreo del Aire, Christian Torres; CCV

John Hernández preguntó cuál era el número total de monitores planificados que recomendaron.

Christian Torres dijo que tienen 11 o 12 instalados ya en línea y están trabajando en dos más. Mencionó que están tratando de instalar uno cerca de Enrique Camarena Jr High en Calexico.

John Hernández preguntó si era posible comenzar a mejorar los monitores para ver qué otras partículas pueden monitorear.

Christian Torres mencionó que definitivamente considerarían actualizar los sitios a medida que aparezcan nuevas tecnologías.

Daniela Flores dijo que tiene familiares que viven cerca de Enrique Camarena Jr High y que los puede contactar con **Christian Torres**.

Proyecto de Pavimentación del Corredor AB 617 - Proyecto de Pavimentación del Oeste de ICOE, Marco Perone y Belen Leon; ICAPCD

Blake Plourd dijo que se discutieron cuatro o cinco proyectos en la última reunión. Preguntó cuál era la suma total aprobada por el comité para esos proyectos.

Belén León dijo que por la ecologización urbana la suma fue de \$191,000. Comentó que para los proyectos de pavimentación el monto fue de \$388,107.

Blake Plourd mencionó que cree que subsidiar el desarrollo de estacionamientos está fuera del alcance original de la intención del proyecto. Comentó que no apoyará el proyecto por esto.

Belén León tomó nota del comentario.

Kristian Salgado dijo que deben enfocarse en la reducción de material particulado dentro del corredor. Preguntó cuánto dinero está dispuesto a invertir el comité en estos proyectos.

Belén León mencionó que el CERP tiene una cantidad mínima de dinero que pueden gastar, pero no un máximo. Dijo que la decisión de hacerlo así fue porque hay muchos tipos diferentes de proyectos que necesitan diferentes tipos de fondos. Comentó que no querían limitarse a hacer solo proyectos pequeños porque podrían necesitarse proyectos más grandes en el pasillo. Mencionó que no limitaban quién podía postularse según la recomendación AB 617.

Kristian Salgado dijo que podrían necesitar un monto general que cuantifique los recursos que tiene AB 617. Mencionó que podrían necesitar revisar el presupuesto.

Belén León estuvo de acuerdo. Mencionó que el CERP es un documento vivo y que siempre pueden revisarlo.

Chris Velazco dijo que tiene sus reservas sobre el uso de fondos para construir nuevos estacionamientos. Comentó que le preocupa usar los fondos de calidad del aire para nuevos proyectos de pavimentación.

John Hernández mencionó que cree que el dinero podría usarse mejor en otra parte. Sugirió 4th Avenue hasta Ross Avenue, donde tienen una escuela donde los niños caminan hacia ella sobre tierra y barro. Comentó que también se opondrá al uso de los fondos para estos proyectos en particular.

V. Temas sobre los que hay que tomar Acción

AB 617 Proyecto de Pavimentación del Corredor - Proyecto de Pavimentación del Oeste de la ICOE.

Christian Torres dijo que tenían más tiempo para discutir este tema antes de tomar una decisión al respecto. Preguntó si algún miembro del CSC tenía algún comentario adicional. Mencionó que el siguiente punto de acción era aprobar, postergar o no aprobar la propuesta.

Chris Velazco dijo que apoyaría la votación sobre el tema porque ya se retrasó en la reunión anterior.

Blake Plourd creó una moción para denegar la solicitud de financiar los Proyectos de Pavimentación Oeste de la ICOE como subcomité AB 617.

John Hernández secundó la moción.

Blake Plourd mencionó que tuvieron problemas durante el proceso en la última reunión, pero han aprendido algunas cosas y les va mucho mejor en esta reunión. Quería aclarar que votar sí a la moción sería un sí para no aprobar el proyecto.

Kristian Salgado sugirió quien dice la moción debe escribirlo en el chat porque fue confuso en la última junta.

La Dr. Saima Khan preguntó si sería posible capturar solo los votos que están en contra de la moción. Siente que pierden mucho tiempo esperando a todos los miembros.

Christian Torres mencionó que es necesario capturar el voto de todos. Dijo que **Blake Plourd** escribió la moción en el chat por sugerencia de **Kristian Torres**. Comentó que no hubo más discusión por parte de los miembros y se adelantó para anunciar una votación para denegar la aprobación del Proyecto de Pavimentación Oeste de la ICOE. Aclaró que votar sí sería no aprobar el proyecto y un no significa que sí quieren aprobar.

Daniela Flores mencionó que tienen mayoría.

Christian Torres dijo que la moción es válida para la denegación del Proyecto de Pavimentación Oeste de la ICOE.

VI. Tema Por Dialogar

Actualización sobre el Nuevo Proyecto de Monitoreo de Contaminantes Fluviales, Belen Leon & Marco Perone; ICACPD

Chris Velazco mencionó que sabe que el Río Nuevo fue mucho trabajo. Dijo que solía consultar con la ciudad de Calexico y estaba dispuesto a ofrecer sus servicios pro-bono para ayudar con el proceso de permisos. Sugirió que podría hablar con él o investigar el proceso de apelaciones en el Código Municipal de Calexico.

Steven Schill dijo que definitivamente se pondrá en contacto con **Belen Leon** y **Marco Perone** para facilitar eso después de esta reunión. Mencionó que han hablado con varias personas en la ciudad que van desde servicios de desarrollo hasta obras públicas y el administrador de la ciudad. Dijo que, si alguien tiene alguna experiencia previa al respecto, puede ayudarlo.

Belen Leon mencionó que definitivamente se comunicarán con él y agradecen su ayuda.

Kristian Salgado sugirió la idea de crear un grupo asesor técnico. Mencionó que hay miembros de CSC con un conocimiento único del Condado de Imperial. Le preguntó a **Belen Leon** si tenía una actualización al respecto.

Belen Leon dijo que continúan trabajando con otros distritos AB 617 para ver cómo están trabajando con la Ley Brown y un equipo de asesoría técnica. Mencionó que tienen algo de información pendiente del consejo del condado.

Kristian Salgado mencionó que cree que cuanto antes se involucren, mejor. Dijo que incluir a la comunidad desde el principio del proceso es la mejor manera. Preguntó si necesitan volver a visitar el CERP y evaluar sus funciones.

Belén León comentó que si será necesario revisar el CERP.

Christian Torres mencionó lo que **Kristian Salgado** dijo también fue un tema de la reunión con otros comités AB 617. Comentó que lamentablemente no pudo asistir, pero que se comunicará para obtener información.

René Félix mencionó que está de acuerdo con la propuesta de **Kristian Salgado**. Pidió a la CSC que lo consideren para el comité técnico asesor.

John Hernández mencionó que su preocupación es que han estado pidiendo esto durante mucho tiempo y el condado ha pasado por 4 consejos. Dijo que tiene que haber una mejor manera de participar.

Christian Torres comentó que cuando se haya formado el grupo técnico asesor se formará la plantilla para las nuevas actividades que deban realizarse en grupos más reducidos. Dijo que todavía están aprendiendo a navegar por la Ley Brown y sus matices en lo que respecta a los órganos de gobierno y los procesos de toma de decisiones.

Encuesta de Temas Prioritarios de AB 617 CSC (ICACPD y Harder and Co)

Kristian Salgado cree que les irá bien con una sesión de lluvia de ideas en la que puedan arrojar estas ideas de manera informal pero estructural y ser creativos. Dijo que cree que esto puede ayudar porque tiene ideas sobre cómo reducir la contaminación por partículas en el condado de Imperial.

Belén León comentó que el próximo paso probablemente será crear una encuesta para llevar estas nuevas ideas a la mesa. Mencionó que tendrá un presupuesto completo el próximo mes. Dijo que para el año uno cuentan con 500 mil dólares, el año dos 6,9 millones y el año tres 5,2 millones de dólares para un total de 12,7 millones de dólares. Comentó que se han gastado 5,8 millones en pavimentación, 380 mil en ecologización urbana, 659 mil en sistemas de filtración escolar para un total de 6,9 millones. Dijo que había agregado el proyecto ICOE que no fue aprobado hoy, por lo que tienen 380 mil de ese proyecto. Mencionó que tienen 6,1 millones de dólares para gastar en proyectos en el corredor.

John Hernández dijo que estaba pensando en dar una pequeña subvención para rutas de camiones fuera de las rutas designadas dado que la contaminación de camiones es un factor importante y la frontera se abrirá en las próximas semanas. Mencionó que tal vez **Mark Baza** podría opinar sobre esto. Comentó que también deberían crear un esfuerzo de participación comunitaria para educar sobre lo que está sucediendo con esta nueva ola de vehículos eléctricos. Mencionó que deberían hacer algo similar a lo que hace la ciudad con los nuevos autobuses eléctricos y cómo los pasajeros obtienen viajes gratis y cómo eso es parte del proceso educativo. Comentó que tal vez se podrían gastar fondos en las redes sociales para aumentar su alcance a la comunidad.

Chris Velazco hizo eco de lo que **John Hernández** dijo. Comentó que tienen que pensar en las emisiones y cómo pueden realmente mitigar la contaminación del aire desde la perspectiva del transporte, que sigue siendo la fuente más alta de emisiones de gases de efecto invernadero en el estado. Mencionó que cuando es temporada de cosecha hay muchos autobuses diésel en el centro de Calexico a las 4 am. Dijo cómo podrían usar estrategias como muros verdes para mitigar estos problemas. Comentó que hay muchos datos de la Ciudad de México sobre muros verdes. Preguntó cómo podrían integrar sus sistemas de monitoreo del aire con RESPIRA en Mexicali porque la ciudad es un gran contribuyente a los problemas de calidad del aire.

Milly Ferrer mencionó que seguirán adelante con la votación. Dijo que todos tendrán la primera pregunta en sus pantallas sobre los próximos seis meses y qué temas y prioridades deben incorporarse en la agenda de la CSC. Comentó que si tienen alguna idea que no esté en la lista, pueden seleccionar otras y escribirlas.

Algunos miembros dijeron que tenían problemas para votar.

Milly Ferrer dijo que relanzarán la encuesta y que todos deberían poder votar. Dijo que compartirá los resultados de la encuesta después de que todos hayan terminado de votar. Comentó que para la primera pregunta las actualizaciones de CERP fueron un voto popular, así como la formación de subcomités. Dijo que **Chris Velazco** compartió la electrificación del autobús de los trabajadores agrícolas, la infraestructura verde urbana, las paredes de los árboles y las paredes verdes. Comentó que, si alguien más seleccionaba la opción de otros, podía mencionarlo. Dijo que quería darle a **Mary Salazar** la oportunidad de decir su comentario.

Mary Salazar quiso enfatizar que está de acuerdo con el comentario de todos. Mencionó que todo lo que **Kristian Salgado** dijo era correcto porque tienen mucha gente talentosa en el comité. Dijo que necesitan gastar más en publicidad para difundir el conocimiento al público. Dijo que Facebook podría ser una opción para llegar y educar a su comunidad sobre lo que han estado haciendo.

Milly Ferrer mencionó que considerarán todos los votos durante los próximos 6 meses del CSC y que traerán todos los comentarios en una fecha posterior. Comentó que la próxima pregunta sería sobre qué tipo de proyectos les gustaría a todos que se implementaran. Dijo que están ofreciendo un par de opciones, pero dan la bienvenida a otras respuestas. Dijo que cualquiera que ingrese otras opciones por favor exprese su opinión si así lo desea. Comentó que para la segunda pregunta los programas comerciales de césped y jardín y los programas de infraestructura de autobuses son proyectos que son importantes para el CSC. Mencionó que **Chris Velazco** tenía la mano levantada.

Chris Velazco dijo que su comentario sería la coordinación con otras agencias estatales para servir como intermediario dada la experiencia cercana de todos en el trabajo con la comunidad. Preguntó cómo podrían conseguir esos dólares para el programa de electrificación que tiene CARB o el programa de incentivos solares que tiene la comisión de energía. Mencionó que existen fondos que podrían obtener y enfocar su propio financiamiento en proyectos tangibles que se pueden probar en alrededor de 3 a 6 meses.

Belén León mencionó que están tratando de apalancar fondos para electrificación e infraestructura. Le agradeció sus comentarios.

Blake Plourd dijo que existen algunos programas que llevan tiempo, especialmente con el estado. Mencionó que ha trabajado con un programa 1B que reemplaza el equipo diésel con un diésel más limpio o completamente eléctrico. Dijo que muchas veces el programa solo cubre el 50% del partido. Preguntó si existía la posibilidad de incentivar a las personas a que se volvieran completamente eléctricas y subsidiar un 25% además de eso.

Belén León dijo que trabajan con el programa de agricultores y ofrecen hasta un 65% a los agricultores para que el programa funcione.

Kristian Salgado comentó que podrían tener una conversación sobre diferentes industrias en el área y ver cómo podríamos apoyarlos para que se vuelvan eléctricos. Sugirió que podrían enfocar un programa de incentivos en ayudar a las partes de la industria agrícola que están cerca de las escuelas. Dijo que le encantan las ideas que todos comparten.

Belén León dijo que su correo electrónico siempre está abierto a sugerencias y comentarios.

Milly Ferrer dijo que la próxima pregunta será la aportación y la retroalimentación del CSC sobre los temas y el formato de las reuniones, en qué formatos prefieren participar y / o compartir aportaciones. Dijo que la opción de reuniones para establecer la agenda era un voto popular, así como pequeñas salas de reuniones que permitían profundizar en temas específicos. Mencionó las reuniones del subcomité como una opción en el chat. Agradeció cualquier recomendación que tuvieran los miembros para que las reuniones fueran más productivas y útiles.

Christian Torres agradeció a los miembros por participar. Comentó que parecía que los miembros estaban interesados en la reunión de establecimiento de la agenda. Dijo que cuando tengan una estructura, llamarán a los miembros para que participen en ellas. Dijo que por favor les presente los puntos de la agenda.

VII. Actualizaciones por parte de las Dependencias

Belen Leon mencionó que proporcionarán una actualización sobre el nuevo río en la próxima reunión, así como otras subvenciones en las que están trabajando dentro de Calexico.

Christian Torres comentó que habrá un encuentro con el equipo de UC Santa Cruz el 7 de noviembre en Brawley. Envío una invitación a los miembros de CSC que querían asistir. Mencionó que todavía tienen su programa de servicio directo disponible para asistencia económica para hogares de inmigrantes, así como solicitudes de alquiler de emergencia. Dijo que cualquiera podía llamarlos o visitar su sitio web.

VIII. Temas de la Agenda para la Próxima Reunión

Belén León mencionó que tendrá un informe presupuestario más detallado para la próxima reunión.

Christian Torres tenía la esperanza de tener una actualización sobre el subcomité técnico. Dijo que la próxima reunión era tentativa para el 10 de noviembre.

Chris Velazco hizo una moción para tener la siguiente reunión el 10 de noviembre.

Kristian Torres secundó la moción.

La moción fue aprobada.

IX. Segundo Período de Comentario Público

Blake Plourd dijo que **Christian Torres** hizo un buen trabajo dirigiendo la reunión y que fue una de las mejores reuniones que han tenido en mucho tiempo. Mencionó que le gustaría ver el alcance del comité en la agenda. Comentó que todavía hay algunas preguntas en cuanto a qué tipo de comité son.

X. Comentarios Finales / Cierre

Belén León agradeció a todos por sus respuestas a la encuesta. Ella mencionó que todos son más valiosos de lo que piensan.

Christian Torres agradeció a todos por sus aportes, comentarios y animada discusión. Pidió una moción para levantar la sesión.

Chris Velazco hizo una moción para levantar la sesión.

Mersedes Martínez secundó la moción.

Se levanta la sesión.